Midland Zone of PCAV. inc.
Minutes of General Meeting Held 18th May 2004
Church Hall, Queens Avenue, St Arnaud.

Meeting Started at 8.00 pm
Present: J. Lane President, J.Stevens, Jnr Vice President, C.Linton. Treasurer, K. Blanchard, Zone Representative, D.Roach Secretary.
Delegates from Ararat, Bealiba, Bendigo, Charlton, Maldon, Maryborough, Neangar Park, Stawell, St Arnaud.
Apologies:  Peggy Mills, Ruth Hannigan, Beryl Pearse, Mandurang South.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Clubs Not in Attendance: Castlemaine, Donald, Harcourt, Hopetoun, Horsham, Mandurang South, Newstead, Nhill and Spring Gully.
Moved --- G. Chalmers that apologies be accepted.
2nd - D. Mc Dougall …..carried.

Confirmation of Minutes:
Moved --- J. Stevens Minutes of 30th of March 2004 be accepted.
2nd - C. Linton .….carried.

Business Arising from Minutes:
· Nil

Correspondence Inward:
· Neangar Park PC – Award of Merit nomination.
· St Arnaud PC – Award of Merit nomination.
· Central Zone – Zone minutes.
· Bealiba PC - Club Office Bearers
· Horsham PC - Club Office Bearers
· Neangar Park PC - Club Office Bearers
· Maryborough PC - Club Office Bearers
· Spring Gully PC - Club Office Bearers
· Stawell PC - Club Office Bearers
· Barwon Zone – Zone minutes.

Correspondence Outward:
· Zone Minutes.
· PCAV - re ungraded rider jumping PA show Jumping at Equitana
· PCAV - re inaccuracy of Zone and club information on PCAV records.
· PCAV – Midland Zone contact list update forms.
· State Game and Flat – Midland Zone entries
· Zone Clubs – Instruction School flyer, club contacts and calendar
Business Arising from Correspondence:
· Nil
Moved --- G. Baggendorf ……. Correspondence as read be accepted.
2nd - A. Marshall .…. carried.

Treasurer's Report: Ms Christine Linton
Opening Balance $6990.73
Income $4591.50
Expenses $6829.82
Balance $4752.41
Expenses includes transfer to term deposit $4000.00
Total Term Deposit $16506.07
Junior Committee $1720.67
To pay: K. Blanchard - $100.00, St Arnaud Pony Club $45.00 - sandwiches for meetings, Anglican Church Committee - $10.00, Don Roach $50.00 phone calls.
Moved - C. Linton -- that the Treasurer’s Report is accepted and accounts, be paid.
2nd - J. Stevens .…. carried.

Zone Representative’s Report: Mrs. Kaye Blanchard
A big thankyou and well done to the club’s and sections hosting Zone Horse Trial and Games and Flat.
Congratulations to Serena Woess on gaining 1st place in Grade 1 at the State Horse Trials.
Zone Teams challenge at Werribee. I still require some Grade 4 riders. It will be a fun weekend, with a mix and match of teams.
Rule changes
· Rule 5.1 Associates now require 25% attendance. It is aimed at helping smaller clubs. It definitely will make card checking harder at competitions.
· Clubs should read up on first-aid. Level 2 required starting in Jan or Feb 2005. Council did not investigate fully and think of impact on clubs with small rider and parent/helper base. What accountability for insurance cover. Will it be expanded to include rallies? Kaye to raise our concerns at next council meeting.
· Talk of possibly re-locating Irving House. Really up to clubs to decide on sale.
· Kaye has received a letter from James Fitzpatrick re new uniforms and health policy. Try and get him to come to our Zone for the launch.
· It was felt that a catalogue with pictures would be a good way advertising the new uniform.
· Concern at inaccuracy of photos in Council newsletter. Kaye to discuss at council.
· Why is correspondence not being included with Council minutes?

Zone Chief Instructor's Report: Mrs. Aileen Marshall
Please remember the “A, B and K” weekend on 30th May at Smythesdale.
Dressage instructors day at St Arnaud, this Saturday May 22nd. If any clubs have riders that would like to take part please let me know.
State Comfort and Safety Workshop on June 19th, to be held at Clarke’s indoor in Marong. Please send returns to Claire Lewin before closing date. This is a day that every club needs to have at least two representatives attend, as it is to do with the everyday running of Pony Club.
The games day on 18th July at Charlton has been canceled. May be held later in the year. Date clashes with other date for State Games Team. Try and use the day for an instructional day on all aspects of running a pony club.
I am trying to get John Konkhe, a highly regarded horse veterinarian to give a talk on nutrition. To be held at Maryborough on 25th or 26th of June.
There will be a Basic Training day for Horse and Rider being held at Werribee Park on August 21st and 22nd.
There are certificate proficiency check cards available from PCAV. They are great idea and the cost is minimal.
Clubs please take note that ungraded riders being led over poles etc, who are riding and paid to enter have no insurance cover.
Congratulations to Serena Woess. What a wonderful finish to Pony Club, very well deserved. 1st in Grade 1 at State Horse Trials.
Could all clubs please remember that they should not be hosting events on Zone days.
Dates
· 22nd May. Dressage Day at St Arnaud.
· We have a clinic on June 12th at Neangar Park. Working towards “K” certificate.
· 19th June. State Comfort and Safety workshop.
· 10th July. Northern Zone Instructors School.
· 18th July. Zone instruction workshop. To cover all aspects of running a club and rallies.
· 21st August. Basic training for Horse and Rider at Werribee Park.
· 11th September. Alan Mitchell and Ken Crozer with Show Jumping.

Zone Examining Secretary's Report: Mrs Gail Baggendorf
Eight candidates from Ararat and three from Charlton have passed their “C” certificate. This brings the total number of candidates who have passed their “C” since November 2003 to 38.
No “K” candidates have applied for the July test.
Clubs should keep in mind the “A, B and K” weekend each year, which is a great help to riders working toward these certificates.
The late 2004 “C” certificate examination will be held on Saturday 28th August, venue to be advised.

General Business:
Rule changes for Governance.
Discussion held on covering letter and information for rule changes.
· Motion 1. Councilor should retain name as “Zone Representative”. Not happy with name change.
· Motion 2 Under this change Council can discipline individuals for misbehavior at State or National events. Happy with change
· Motion 3 Other Associations. Not happy with change.
All Midland Zone Clubs. It is up to Zone clubs to discuss and vote on what they believe is best for the future of pony club. Could all clubs must vote, as this is a very important issue. 75% response required.
The voting forms sent to clubs are informal at this stage. Because of the costs involved to change our rules, Council has put out this vote to gauge the acceptance or otherwise of the proposed changes. They will only spend the money on rule changes that will be accepted. Depending on the results a formal voting form will be forwarded to all clubs.
Moved – A. King …. That this meeting emphasise how important it is for all clubs to vote on Governance rule changes and that they should read notes in “Making a Difference”.
2nd G. Chalmers …. Carried.
· Concern at Council meeting at the letter sent by our Zone expressing concern at ungraded riders competing in PA show jumping at Equitana 2003. Kaye is to investigate further.
· Two clubs raised concern about updating of the Zone Club Contacts List. Don apologised for the errors. Update lists to be sent out in October with Zone calendar dates request form.
· Zone Information Booklet needs updating and sending to clubs.
· Zone should look at asking for expressions of interest from clubs for Grade 1 and 2 HT course for State Championships in 2009. We should also look at forming a sub-committee to set out selection criteria. Closing date for expression of interest at 2004 Zone AGM.
· Bunting not allowed for dressage arenas
· Aileen would like a Zone Training Day for First-Aid training to be put in the Zone Calendar 2005.
· Was there a first-aid attendant at Games and Flat as appeared no designated person in attendance? Was accident form filled out? Include accident book in Zone Games book.
· Section “C” to be asked re first-aid attendant and accident form.
· State Council meeting to be held at Geelong.
· Clubs to discuss and bring their thoughts to next Zone meeting regarding the holding of State Dressage and Show Jumping being held over two days. (see March Zone Minutes)
· Any club that would like their riders to receive a “Highly Commended Ribbon” for presentation at Games and Flat Qualifier, please let Kaye know.
Meeting closed at 10:50 pm
Next Meeting, 13th July 2004.
